
 

 
 
 
 
 

June 16, 2021 
  
 
Neal  McNamara 
Patch 
26 Velander St. 
Worcester, MA  01605  
 
 
  
RE: Public Records Request 
  
  
Dear Mr. McNamara: 
  
Thank you for your recent Public Records Request. The Massachusetts Public Records Law (M.G.L. Chapter 66 & 
Chapter 4, Section 7(26)) provides that every person has a right to access public information.  This right of access 
includes the right to inspect or be furnished a copy of any public record within ten (10) business days following 
the receipt of a request.  A state agency is only required to provide records that are in existence and is not 
required to create a new record based on information in its custody to accommodate a specific request.  
  
Your request, received on June 2, for “Any communicaƟons between QCC employees and Dave Grossman about 
the July 15, 2020, "Bulletproof Mind" seminar held at the college; Documents showing any payment to 
Grossman for this event; Documents showing any payment between QCC and the Northeast Counterdrug 
Training Center in connecƟon to this event; Any document showing the list of aƩendees to this event; and Any 
recordings of the event kept by QCC” has been fulfilled.  
 
There are no records in response to your request, as:  

 QCC employees did not communicate with Dave Grossman regarding this seminar. 
 The College did not make any payments to Grossman for this event. 
 The College did not pay, or receive payment from the Northeast Counterdrug Training Center in 

connecƟon to this event. 
 The College did not record a list of aƩendees to this event. 
 The College does not have any recordings of this event. 

 
Sincerely,  

  

Josh Martin 
Director of Institutional Communications/Records Access Officer 
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